
POLISH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF GREATER CLEVELAND 
Meeting Minutes 

November 1, 2022 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:02p.m. Twenty participants attended the meeting. 
 
Vice-President Richard Szczepinski welcomed all in attendance. 

 
Richard informed the group - Louis Jurkiewicz, former member, passed away January 

2022. His daughter, Lucia Janoch, donated books related to Polish 
culture and 2 about St. Pope John-Paul along with a few pictures, on Louis’ behalf. 
Thank you Lucia. 

 
Treasurer Ben Kman presented the Treasurer’s Report. Income for October 2022 $7.00 

coffee can, $30 dues, $40 50/50, $120 Party, $50 donations for total income $251.00. 
Expenses $150 Speaker, $116.00 rent (2 months hall rental ($50/month) and 1 ZOOM 
meeting ($16/month) for expenses totaling $266.00. Net loss for the month $15. 

Balance as of November 1, 2022, $4,000.97. Project fund $658.   
 

Secretary’s Report submitted in writing by Donald Demor. Report was approved as 
submitted. 
 

Membership Report. No update. Reminder for all members: renewals are being taken 
currently. 

 
President Michael Speare is recovering well at this time. 
 

New Business – none. 
 

Old Business. 
- Membership dues. Please send your membership renewals to President 

Michael Speare. 
- PGSGC BBB complaint against PayPal. Treasurer Ben Kman is monitoring 

the situation. 
- Publicity Committe. Bernadette Berger reported St. Stanislaus was nice 

event; a party atmosphere. Ron Czarnecki distributed PGSGC info at St. 
Cantius event. 

 

 
Business meeting adjourned 7:09p.m. 

 
Holiday Party commenced. 
 

Happy Thanksgiving!! 


